Village of Sidney

BOARD MEETING	MINUTES	October 22, 2018



Present: Mayor Andrew Matviak, Trustee Vic Tartaglia, Trustee Sheri Youngs, Trustee Steve Crawford, and Trustee Tom Ford
Village Clerk Sheena Dorsey
Staff: Senior Account Clerk Michelle George and Airport Manager Gary Klindt
Guests: Gene Walsh and Jeffery Stefanek

Mayor Matviak called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and recognized guests.

Gene Walsh asked about the potential of a crosswalk from Smith St to the other side of Main St. The board doesn’t believe the crosswalk will remain because there is no handicapped space there. Gene brought up that the curb is cut out on the Smith Street side to allow for a crosswalk but the lines are not painted. Later on in the agenda there will be a discussion on the punch-list for Main Street. 

Jeffery Stefanek asked for the minutes on the website to be updated. 

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Ford seconded to approve minutes from October 9, 2018 as written. All Ayes, Carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Matviak mentioned that Trick-or-Treating will take place on the 31st of October from 5-8 pm. 

Trustee Youngs moved, Trustee Tartaglia seconded to authorize Sheena Dorsey, Village Clerk, to attend the Managers and Supervisors Training on December 4, 2018 all day in Binghamton. The cost is $149 to register and mileage will be reimbursed. All Ayes, Carried. 
Clerk Dorsey mentioned that everyone had a copy of the newly updated sexual harassment policy and it needed to be adopted. Trustee Tartaglia stated that there were some who did not attend the training back in September and asked if it was mandatory for everyone. Clerk Dorsey explained that the training has been extended until the following October so there will be another one or two training sessions over the next year.

Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Ford seconded the motion to adopt the updated Sexual Harassment Policy to include the standards set forth in the newly passed New York Human Rights Law and will become effective immediately. All Ayes, Carried. 
Clerk Dorsey stated that the PBA has new representation for the Union by the name of Bob Brimstone. Trustee Crawford added that there were two representatives at the Teamsters in Binghamton; one had 52 clients and the other had 16 so they were looking to even it out a bit. He also mentioned that there was an incident between McDonalds and China Buffet where a motorist had their foot caught and ended up going up and over the bank and into the back of the building. Greg McCann, Code Enforcement Officer, they may be able to open back up by the end of the week. No injuries were reported. 

Gary Klindt, Airport Manager, informed the board that the clean up on neighboring properties due to the heavy rain and mudslide a few weeks ago is being handled but only by him so far. He dug out a water pump to a pool for one neighbor so they could replace the pump and get the pool winterized. There is now an agreement between the three parties to have a subcontractor do the remainder of the clean-up. Tri-Town Development was hired by JBS Dirt and the funds will be taken from the contingency line of the grant. 

Trustee Ford went over the punch-list for Main Street now that the overall construction is complete. There were several cracks in the sidewalk on the eastern side, a couple areas on the western side where the drainage needed work, three bollards will need to be moved on the corner of River and Main by Rite-Aid, and one bollard will be moved closer to the Chinese Restaurant by about 20 feet. The “STOP” line on Main had been moved back about 20 feet as well to help with people making that turn from River Street. Trustee Crawford asked where we were putting the leftover bike racks. He also wants to know if we can return them and put the money somewhere else. Trustee Crawford had a few people ask him what the bike racks were for because they don’t look like your typical bike rack. He thinks we should inform the residents on how to use them via the website/facebook. Trustee Crawford wanted to know how the rest of the board felt about the contract manager hours being the Village’s responsibility; he feels that should fall back onto the project costs.  

Trustee Tartaglia mentioned he would get with Clerk Dorsey on the job posting for the Recreation Director position later in the week. 


Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Tartaglia seconded a motion authorizing the Treasurer to pay abstract 10 the October 22, 2018 audit from the following funds:

	FUND
	AUDIT

	
	

	General
	$182,122.43

	Water
	$10,624.21

	Sewer
	$24,253.43

	Community Development
	$232,560.80

	T & A
	$0.0

	Capital
	210,384.70

	Total
	$659,945.57



All Ayes, Carried. 


Trustee Crawford made a motion to adjourn at 7:35 pm.  Trustee Ford seconded.  All ayes.  Carried.



                                                                                                                                       Respectfully Submitted,

Sheena N. Dorsey, Village Clerk
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